
US Consumer Product Safety Commission  
Log of Meeting 

 
Subject: ASTM F15.45 Candle Incidents Quarterly Meeting 
Date: October 19, 2021 
Location: Teleconference 
Prepared By: Scott Ayers (sayers@cpsc.gov, 301-987-2030), October 19, 2021 
 
CPSC Attendees: Scott Ayers, Yeon Kim, and Chen Su 
Non-CPSC Attendees: Contact ASTM for a complete list of attendees. 
 
Summary of Meeting: 
Contact ASTM for more details of this meeting. 
 
This meeting was held to review the most recent candle incident reports and recalls reported in 
saferproducts.gov and other sources. 
 
There were no new recalls posted to SaferProducts.gov. 
 
The group reviewed 3 incidents posted to SaferProducts.gov dated 9/24/2021, 10/8/2021, and 
10/12/2021.  The group believed all of the issues identified within the reports should be covered 
by the ASTM standards.  Yeon Kim confirmed with the group that the 10/8/2021 was assigned 
an IDI by CPSC; staff will review the IDI and possibly ask for a redacted copy to share with the 
group. 
 
The group also reviewed a recall from Australia.  The recall included limited details on the 
failure mode of the candle.  
 
The group was not aware of any other recent incidents or recalls from other sources, such as 
Health Canada. 
 
The next candle incident quarterly meeting is scheduled for January 25, 2021 at 9am ET, 
followed by a candle fire safety task group meeting. 
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